
DENAIR FIRE COMMISSIONERS JULY 1, 2025

Chairman Bart Muller called the meeting to order at 6:18 p.m. Those presentwere Commissioners Muller, Matt Scott and Tom Lindquist; Chief AaronMundello;Captain Jose Ramirez and Board Clerk Lisa Wynn.
Ramirez led the flag salute.
The minutes of the June meeting were approved as presented.
No Chief’s/Officer’s report.
Check #4341771024 dated June 19, 2025 for $608.00 was received fromAMR Holdco, Inc. for May, 2025 service reimbursement. Check #5376901 datedJune 20, 2025 was received from MacroPro for a records check.
Scott/Lindquist moved to pay the bills (schedule attached). Motion carried.
There were 48 fire calls in June with the breakdown as follows: 23 EMS; 4fire alarms; 2 gas leaks; 4 grass fires; 1 illegal burn; 2 injury traffic collisions; 9mutual aids; 1 non-injury traffic collision; 1 other; and 1 wires down.
No Lexipol report.
Scott moved that $150,000.00 be transferred from the General Fund to theOak Valley Checking - General account. Lindquist seconded the motion and themotion carried.
Lindquist moved that $200,000 be transferred from the Oak Valley Checking –Strike Team account into the Oak Valley Money Market. Scott seconded the motionand the motion carried.
Closed session was postponed until the August meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,Lisa Wynn, Board Clerk






